
1

Marian College
A Kildare Education Ministries School in the Brigidine tradition   

304 Barkly Street, ARARAT  VIC  3377
Phone (03) 5352 3861

Email:  principal@mcararat.catholic.edu.au
Web:    www.mcararat.catholic.edu.au

Principal:   Mrs. Carmel Barker
Issue 14
16th May, 2022

YEAR 7 2023 INFORMATION EVENING

TUESDAY 17th MAY - 6.30 pm

GYMNASIUM - Cnr. Moore & King Streets, Ararat

Careeers - page 16 - 20

Year 9 Camp -  pages 8 -13

Covid Management - pages 14 - 15

Parent Teacher Interviews  - page 17



2

Dear Parents, Carers, Friends and Students of Marian College,

	We encourage excellence and perseverance in learning, 

	We strive for continuous improvement 

From the Head of 

Organisation & Student Pathways

Dear God, please give me strength. 
Strength to raise my head, to get out 
of bed, to rise to my feet and begin 
this new day. I am so tired. Mentally 
tired. Physically tired. It’s like I can’t 
shake yesterday’s ghost from my 
shoulders. It’s like I’ve forgotten 
who I am, how far I’ve come.

Everywhere I turn, I’m reminded of 
all the ways I’ve fallen short, all the 
goals I didn’t reach, all the lessons 
I still haven’t learned. Every time I 
open my eyes, I’m reminded of the 
people I’ve lost, of the words I spoke 
in anger, of the promises I’ve broken. 
And no matter what I try to do, it’s 
like I can’t break free.

I’m so tired, Father. And I need Your 
strength to fill me. Please give me 
Your love—pour it into my spirit. Let 
it warm me, let it course through my 
veins, let it remind me that in You, 
I can do all things. God, please give 
me the strength to face today, to face 
the obstacles, to face whatever life 
might throw at me. I know that when 
I trust in You and lean on You. You 
will carry me forward. So this is me 
acknowledging that I can’t face this 
alone—this is me, giving my heart 
and lungs and legs to You. 

Guide me forward.

Amen.

Week 3, Term 2 … Phew!

It is week three of term two and we are 
in full throttle! It is hard to keep up and 
maintain our usual steadfast approach. 
Returning to “normal” is taking more effort 
than we perhaps thought. The Year 9 Camp 
held at Cape Bridgewater was a wonderful 
experience for our students. They began 
with sandboarding at the Swan Lakes State 
Park. It was cold and windy, but many of 
the students had numerous turns at hurtling 
down the sand dunes on a sand board. There 
are no doubt photos in this newsletter which 
will show you some of our students enjoying 
this activity. I was lucky enough to be one 
of the teachers to accompany them to Cape 
Bridgewater and participate in the many 
and varied activities that were organized for 
them to enjoy. Canoeing, surfing and doing 
a small segment of the Great South West 
Walk starting from the Blowholes Lookout 
were some of the highlights. We had a hoe-
down on the second night and most students 
enjoyed that as well. While it was wet and 
cold and we did get wet and cold often, it was 
a lovely experience.

NAPLAN testing began this week and so far 
has gone smoothly. This year is our first time 
with being fully online with the testing and 
it is a bit of a change for everyone. This is a 
great opportunity for your student to do their 
best and find out where they sit in the state 
and national average data sets. 

Year 11 and some Year 12 students attended 
the Careers Expo on Friday 13th May at the 
Melbourne Showgrounds. This is an excellent 
opportunity for our students to have a look at 
the wide variety of options that are available 
to them both in the tertiary sector as well as 
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looking at possible employment opportunities 
in their future. This event has been organized 
by our Careers Counsellor Mrs Andrea Knights 
and will no doubt be an annual event on our 
school calendar.

On Tuesday 17th May Marian College is 
holding its 2023 Year 7 Information Evening. 
If you or someone you know is interested in 
attending this event, please encourage them 
to come along. We will begin in the Gym at 
about 6.30 pm and then we let you take it 
from there … with lots of encouragement 
and guidance from us. There will be a 
barbeque happening all night, as well as light 
refreshments and coffee available. The school 
will be showcasing its best for our prospective 
Year 7 students. It should be a great night.

Along with all of this, we have had numerous 
sporting events occurring throughout the 
last few weeks, and more are coming up. 
Black Ranges, and the Greater Western 
Region sporting tournaments are back 
in full swing. We have been sending out 
football, athletics and cross country teams 
across the year levels and have found some 
success along the way. Our students are 
enthusiastic participants which is wonderful. 
However, some students are forgetting that 
school work is a priority and if they have 
an assessment task due when they are 
scheduled to attend a sporting event, then 
that task should be completed and handed 

in on time. Regardless! It is just a reminder 
that attending a sporting event is not a valid 
excuse for late submission of work.

Next week we have numerous classes 
going out on excursions to various places 
in Melbourne and Ballarat. The Year 12 
Biology Excursion to Ballarat Tech School 
is happening on Wednesday 18th May. The 
Product Design and Technology Year 11 
and 12 students are going to Melbourne on 
Monday 16th May. There are other excursions 
coming up for other year levels. It seems 
we cannot have too many of them! If you 
are a parent who needs to consent to these 
excursions, please do so in a timely manner 
on PAM. An electronic permission letter is 
sent to you that requires a response. Thank 
you to all of you who are being vigilant in 
getting these consents in and allowing their 
child to attend some of the events that we 
are offering for students.

On Wednesday 25th May we have Parent-
Teacher interviews. These will take place in 
the school Gymnasium. Interview slots begin 
at 1 pm and continue until 8.00 pm. Please 
watch out in the Newsletter for how to book 
an appointment with each of your child’s 
teachers. This is a great opportunity for both 
parents and teachers to catch up with how 
their child is doing in specific subjects. 

Lucy Edwards

Marian College 
   A Kildare Education Ministries School in the Brigidine tradition   

Information Evening
Tuesday 17th May 2022

For Year 7 Students and Families for 2023

Marian College Gymnasium

Cnr. Moore and King Streets, Ararat

6.30 pm

“Take the first step in a journey of life long learning”

Enquiries:  5352 3861

Email:  principal@mcararat.catholic.edu.au
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SPORTS REPORT

There’s been a fair bit happening at Marian College over 
the past couple of weeks in terms of sports. 

Friday saw a large number of students travel to Stawell 
to compete in the Black Ranges competition. There were 
a lot of great performances which saw Marian College 
students collecting a lot of ribbons. Brad Carter came 
1st in 4 of his 5 events seeing him win the 16 year 
age champion for the meet. Jackson Greene broke the 
record for the 14 year high jump clearing 1.62 metres. 
There were a lot more great performances which will 
see a number of students make it through to GWR 
competition later in the year.

Monday saw students go to Murtoa to compete in Black 
Ranges Cross Country. It was a nice day which was 
unusual for the event as it is normally cold and wet. 
We saw a lot of success from students seeing a lot get 
through to GWR Cross Country. The highlight was Elise 
Monaghan winning the 18 years competition with Ivana 
Donnan coming in 3rd place. 
Bronson Potter also placed 3rd in the 13 year boys 
competition. 

Well done to all students who represented Marian 
College at various competitions over the past few 
weeks!!

Michael Harricks, Head of Sport
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Victorian Careers Show
On Friday a large group of Year 11 and 12 students went to the Melbourne 
Showgrounds for the 2022 Victorian Careers Show.  Students were able to visit over 
80 Exhibitor Stands and attend Seminars.  The Exhibitor Stands included:

Resources for the VCE
Tertiary study, university, TAFE and training courses
Career advice
Study advice
Employment advice and opportunities
Apprenticeship and traineeship advice
International exchange and gap year programs
Although the bus travel to and from made it a long day, the consensus from the 
students was that the excursion was well worth it.

'The careers expo was a great opportunity to have a look at all the different pathways 
you can take after high school. I liked how I could walk around and see different 
career options and being able to talk to experts in the different fields was really 
helpful. The careers expo really gave me an eye opener of what I want to do after I 
graduate'.  Dea.

'I thought the careers expo was very educational as you were able to talk to all 
different universities about your interests. They were able to give us some tips and 
even booklets on all the different courses that the university offered. I would highly 
recommend it as you are able to explore all the different courses and they could give 
you their advice and offer personal experience to allow us to better understand what 
studying at uni might be like.'  Erica

'I decided to mosey on up to each 
stall that I had some interest in 
and take an information booklet 
and, if the eager person standing 
there for an extended period of 
time was lucky, I would engage 
in conversation. I think the most 
thorough discussion I had was 
with the event hire person about 
swivelling lights. I also went to 
a rather pleasant VCE English 
seminar and just so happened 
to insult the Unique Student 
Identifier man. Now I have much 
to ruminate over.' Gabe.

‘It was a very good chance to 
compare and talk to universities. 
It also had many seminars with 
helpful tips on how to get through 
year 12.’ Jayde
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FROM YOUR HOUSE LEADER

NEWS

Well , here we are, fourth week into Term 2. It has certainly 
been a busy start to the term with black Rangers Athletics in 
Stawell, school cross country, Black Rangers cross country 
in Dimboola and our Year 9s have gone on camp. Hopefully 
life will ease off a little bit.

Black Ranges Athletics 
The following Kelly students made it through to the Black 
Ranges; Arlo Hastings, Bradley Carter, Charlie Dunn, 
Ellouise McAuliffe, Jackson Greene, Krys Syrota, Lachie 
Cranstoun, Miko Hermosilla, Sam Harrington, Skyla Ralph, 
Sophie Cooper and Ella Moloney. I'm yet to receive the 
results. From all accounts it was a great day.

We obviously have some good distance runners. The 
following Kelly students won the MC cross country for their 
age group:-
Under 14 Girls - Krys Syrota (good in water and on land)
Under 14 Boys - Sam Harrington (runs like his dad).
Under 15 Boys -Jack Kuchel (as good on land as he is in 
water)
Under 16 Boys - Brad Carter (Is there anything this boy 
can't do??)

Congratulations to the following students for making it 
through to the Black Ranges cross- country:
Angok Kur, Asher Dunks, Bradley Carter, Bridie Price, Cohen 
Davis-King, Ella McAuliffe, Elsa McConachy,  Erica Evans, 
Euan Lennie, Fraser Dunn,  Grier Lennie, Jack Kuchel,  Jack 
Stevens, Jackson Greene,  Kiara Davis, Krys Syrota,  am 
Harrington and William Machin. 

We had some good results. Young Krys Syrota came in the 
top 10.

This term we will be having Parent Teacher Interviews in the 
school Gym on Wednesday the 25th of May. They will start 
at 1.00 pm and go through to 8.00 pm. You can book an 
appointment via PAM. 

In the not too near future, students will be looking at their 
subject choices for 2023. Our current Year 8 students will 
get an opportunity to choose electives that interest them. 
Year 9's will also choose electives or whether or not to start 
their VCE journey by starting Units 1&2 (Year 11). The Year 
10 cohort can continue doing their elective quota or start 
Units a 3&4 (Year 12). Please have a discussion at home, 
with your TA teacher or teachers to help you work out your 
pathway.

As the weather starts to deteriorate can I please ask you to 
purchase a school coat to keep you warm. No other coat is 
acceptable.

Keep warm. 
Donna Spalding Kelly House Leader
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Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews will be held on Wednesday 25th May, 2022 This 
is an important opportunity to speak to teachers for direct feedback about your child’s 
progress throughout this semester and discuss any issues that may have arisen. It is 
highly recommended that students attend. Details of the interviews follow: 

•	 Interviews start at 1.00pm and the evening concludes at 8.00pm

•	 There will be a whole staff break at 5.30pm for 30 minutes.

•	 Interview times are a strict 8 minutes per subject.

o	 If you have teachers who teach multiple classes with your child, 
please book only one interview timeslot. Similarly, if you have a 
need to discuss an issue in greater depth, please organize a separate 
meeting time.

Interviews can be booked through the Parent Access Module (PAM) from the 
College website. If you cannot remember your username and password, contact the 
College immediately. Bookings through PAM are open. 

Follow these instructions to make a booking.

•	 From the College Website Homepage, click on the PAM icon.

•	 Log in to PAM using your current username and password. 

•	 From your PAM homepage, Click on the Parent Teacher Interview Icon. This 
will open a page where you can make bookings for your child/children.

•	 Click on the child you wish to make a booking for, then select the subject. 
The times when that staff member is available will appear. Only available 
timeslots will appear.

•	 Click on a suitable time and select ‘Book Interview’.

•	 Booked times will appear at the bottom of the page.

•	 Continue making bookings for subjects and teachers you wish to meet. 

•	 You will be able to print off all bookings made using the print icon.

Bookings may be cancelled and changed at any time.  Please make 
cancellations as soon as possible to free up timeslots for others. 

If you require assistance please contact office staff who can make bookings on your 
behalf.

Parent Teacher Interviews
Pupil Free Day
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Year 9 camp started with a long bus trip to 
Cape Bridgewater. Our first stop was the sand 
dunes where we did sand boarding! The sand 
dunes were extremely steep and were really 
difficult to climb up, if only it was as easy 
to get up as it was to get down! There were 
many attempts that ended up with a mouth 
full of sand, but everyone managed to give it 
a good try and had fun. After the bus ride to 
the campsite we got settled in our cabins and 
then went on a beach walk, where a lot of us 
managed to get soaked by the waves.

The next day we got up bright and early, ate 
breakfast and headed to our first activity. 
My first activity was surfing. We started off 
by doing a warm up along the beach before 
learning how to stay safe in the water and 
how to surf correctly. The water was warmer 
than I thought it would be, but that might 
have been because I was one of the lucky 
ones who got a dry wetsuit. Many people 
managed to stand up on the surfboard which 
was a great achievement. After drying off as 
much as we could we got some hot chips/ hot 
chocolate to warm ourselves up. My group 
still had a good hour before our next activity 
of canoeing, so we all decided to change 
into some warmer clothes as we had been 
soaked from the rain that came in. We went 
to a scenic lake that had incredibly still water 
which was perfect for canoeing. We practiced 
our skills and had many races. 

That night we went down to the hall to have 
dinner. After dinner we moved all the tables 
and chairs and got ready to do some line 
dancing. Most of us got partnered up and 
danced for roughly 2 hours. Throughout the 2 
hours many of us were given lollies for doing 
such a great job. I think most of us enjoyed 
line dancing. It was a great experience and 
I’m glad I did it. 

The last day we woke up and started 
packing up, ready to go home. We had 
breakfast, then in groups we headed up to 
the blowholes, which was the start of our 
8km walk. We started off the trail by taking 
pictures of the breathtaking scenery before 
embarking on our walk.  Unfortunately, after 
an hour’s walk it started to rain. A lot of us 
got soaked but were nearly dry by the time 
we had finished walking.   When we returned, 
we had lunch then packed all the bags into 
the bus and headed home.

Overall, this camp was memorable as it had 
some really exciting activities - it is really 
difficult for me to choose a favourite moment!  
We all had so much fun together and created 
new friendships and memories that will stay 
with us for a long time. On behalf of Year 9, 
I would like to thank the teachers and staff 
for making this camp possible. They have 
worked really hard to make this such a great 
experience for us. The weather wasn’t ideal 
but we still managed to have a great time!

By Grier Lennie.

YEAR 9 CAMP
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YEAR 9 CAMP
After 66 song changes we arrive at the 
sandboarding dunes, when we get there we 
are shown how to sit doubles on a narrowish 
board, the front person holds up the back 
person’s feet, no hands on the ground and 
wait for the people at the bottom to move. 
Great fun going down, not so much going up 
apparently (step in other people’s footprints), 
after everyone having one or two goes the 
sand got slippery and more falling happened 
than stopping slowly and calmly. After great 
fun and a few people flying we got back on 
the bus to head to camp.

On arrival at camp we are greeted by 
Bob and his daughter Kelly. We are given 
directions to our cabins and we settled in. 
The cabins are all named after sea animals; 
Whales, Sharks and Abalones. We are also 
told that we are the last ones to sleep in 
these cabins before they are renovated but 
that means you should still respect them. 
Dinner is at 6, sausages and hamburgers 
are served, after dinner we wander down to 
the beach, best decision ever!  We had great 
fun splashing in the ankle depth until some 
people got soaked. Somehow the teachers 
got everybody back (mostly dry) and 
lights were out at 9:30. When we wake up, 
breakfast is at 8 and bacon and eggs are on 
the menu. Cereal is an option too, a massive 
amount of fruit juice is on 2 tables. Happy 
chatter breaks out as everyone sits down to 
eat breakfast. Green group has surfing first 
and we met Keith, Tara and Lachie. You think 
it’s bad getting up early to surf, lucky us 
got the dry wetsuits, everyone else got our 
wet ones (cold!). After getting cold, we did 
some yoga to stretch our muscles and ran to 
the surfboards. When we got into the water 
we had great fun putting our instructions to 
use and practicing, I think everybody got 
to stand up and had fun. After that was a 
raft building activity and trip to the cafe. 
Hot chips and hot chocolate warmed us up, 
we had a barrel race instead of raft building 
(thanks Mrs MacPherson!).  We first had to 
roll it with our hands, then feet and then 
the rain poured. After a soggy walk back to 
camp we attempted to dry our clothes but it 
didn’t work. We did have beach games but 
it was wet and green got to hang around 
camp. Then Mrs McConachy ferried us to 
canoeing (as she’d done for everyone else, 
thanks!) Canoeing was amazing and we had a 

great debate of what we saw, was it a duck? 
An otter? Or maybe a seal? Whatever the 
mystery creature was we had a great time 
canoeing. The next morning we went on an 
amazing walk and saw the invisible barrier 
between two seal colonies. The invisible 
line between Australian Fur seals and New 
Zealand Fur seals. Australian fur seals are 
actually more agile and playful we noticed, 
and New Zealand fur seals are chunkier and 
twirl in the water unlike Australian Fur seals 
which jump and speed around each other. 
Thank you to all the teachers who came on 
camp - Mrs McConachy, Mrs Edwards, Mr 
Armstrong,  Mrs MacPherson,  Mr Kelly, Mr 
Nicholson (Dave), Mrs Bulger and Mr Naus.

Emily Jarrett
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           MANAGEMENT AND REPORTING OF COVID-19 AT MARIAN COLLEGE  

 

 
Suspected cases 
 
A ‘suspected’ case 
means a person who 
displays any COVID-19 
symptoms who has not 
yet tested positive for 
COVID-19 
 

 

Action for a suspected case: 

1. Student must Isolate and repeat RAT again in 24 hours 
2. If a further negative result is received on a RAT, a PCR test 

is recommended 
3. If a negative result is received on a PCR test, it is 

recommended that you stay isolated until your symptoms 
resolve to protect others from whatever illness you may 
have 

 

 
Confirmed cases 
 
A ‘confirmed’ case 
means a person has 
returned a positive 
result via a PCR or rapid 
antigen test. 
 

 

Action for a confirmed case: 

1. Isolate for 7 days and do not attend school. 
2. Notify the school as soon as possible. The school has an 

obligation to report this information to external parties 
and the school community. 

3. Report the positive test result through the Department of 
Health online system 
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/report or by calling 
1800 675 398. 

4. Notify your household contacts. 
5. A negative test is not required to return to school 

following completion of 7 days of isolation. 
6. If symptoms such as sore throat, runny nose, cough or 

shortness of breath persist in the last 24 hours of the 7-
day isolation period, continue isolation until these 
symptoms have resolved 
 

  

Management and Reporting of 
Covid-19 at Marian College
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Household contacts 
 
A household contact is defined 
as a person who has spent more 
than 4 hours in a house or 
accommodation setting with a 
diagnosed person.  
This would include contact that 
has occurred in a school based 
residential setting, such as 
school camp. 
 

 

If no symptoms present: 

1. Household contacts are no longer required to 
quarantine as long as they take additional safety 
measures in the 7 days that would have been the 
quarantine period 

2. Notify the school if a student is returning during the 7 
day period 

3. Undertake RA testing five times within the 7 days, 
spaced 24 hours apart. 

4. Student must wear a face mask indoors. 

 

If symptomatic: 

1. Isolate and undertake RA test upon symptom onset. 
2. Stay at home and do not expose others. 
3. Notify the school and Department of Health should a 

test return a positive result. 
4. Avoid interaction with people at higher risk. 
5. If all tests are negative by day 7, you are released of 

your household contact requirements 
 

 
Contact with a positive 
case at school 
 

 

If no symptoms present: 

 Continue to attend school and monitor for symptoms. 

If symptomatic: 

 Isolate and take a RA test. On receipt of a negative 
test result, students can return to school if well 
enough.  

 Wear a face mask while any symptoms are present 
 

 

Management and Reporting of 
Covid-19 at Marian College
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Wednesday 11 May 2022 
 

YEAR 12 STUDENTS 
 

Apply for university now! 
 
Australia National University 
 
Applications close for the Australia National University 
direct entry program on 23 May. You could receive a 
guaranteed offer by September, 
www.anu.edu.au/study/apply 
 

La Trobe University 
 
Applications for the La Trobe University Aspire Early 
Admission Program are now open and will close in 
September, www.latrobe.edu.au/study/aspire 
 

Charles Sturt University  
 
Round 2 applications for the Charles Sturt Advantage 
Program will closeFriday 24June. You could secure a 
guaranteed offer by late July, 
https://careernews.click/advantage 
 

University of New England 
 
Applications are now open and close in September. 
Selection is based on a recommendation from your 
school,https://careernews.click/uneearlyentry 
 

Swinburne University 
 
Applications open for the Early Entry Program this 
month and close in October, 
https://careernews.click/swinburneearlyentry 
 

RMIT University 
 
Applications open for the Early Offer program this 
month and close in September, 
https://careernews.click/rmitearlyoffer 
 

Medicine and Dentistry 
 

UCAT ANZ 
 
Applications for the UCAT ANZ (University Clinical 
Aptitude Test) will close Tuesday 17 May. If you are 
planning to apply for medicine or dentistry for the 2023 
intake, you may be required to sit this test. Visit 
www.ucat.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALL STUDENTS 
 

Career Expos 
 
 

RMIT Future Careers Expo 
 
The RMIT Future Careers Expo is a virtual event designed to help you take the next step in your 
education. Register now to attend live events, take part in panel discussions, access course 
information, explore study options and chat with current students and career advisors. Once you 
register, you will be able to access on-demand viewing for 30 days after the event. 
The Expo will run between 17 – 19 May, https://futurecareers.rmit.edu.au/ 
 
Year13 Careers Expo 
 
Finding your dream job has never been easier.The Year13 Expo lets you find a career you’re genuinely 
passionate about without even having to get out of bed. Over the course of the week, you’ll hear from 
experts, chat with influencers and explore all of your post-school options at this digital careers 
expo.The Year 13 Expo has been carefully crafted to include a wide range of stories, experiences, 
career information and exhibitors who can help you follow your passion. There will be five stages 
packed with content where you can learn about the different aspects of the future: 
 
 Main Stage – get inspired by stories of successful people who are killing it in their careers and 

understand the path they took to get to where they are today. 

 Pathways Stage – find all your post-school options in one place across many different areas, 
including jobs, courses and travel experiences. 

 Future of Work Stage – it’s hard to know which careers are still going to be around in a decade or 
two. Suss out all the info we have about ensuring your passion is future-proof. 

 Life Hacks Stage – when it comes to being a successful adult, there’s a few tricks of the trade we 
have to share, from financial literacy to nailing a job interview and heaps more. 

 Year13 Academy – learn all the skills you wish you were taught in school, and get rewarded for 
doing it! Suss out the cash rewards and prizes that are up for grabs. 

 
Plus there is a $10,000 competition running! The Expo will run between 16 – 22 May. For information 
and to register your place, go tohttps://careernews.click/yr13expo 
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Explore your university course 
options 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Many universities offer the opportunity for 
prospective students to speak directly with course 
advisers via Zoom or a phone call. The following are 
examples of universities offering this service: 
 

Australia National University (ANU) 
 
Book a study consultation: book a phone call or 
video conference to discuss your study options with 
ANU course adviser Clara Hill, 
https://careernews.click/clara 
 
University of Wollongong (UOW) 
 
Chat with a current UOW student and ask any 
questions you have about life at Wollongong. Use 
the drop-down filters on this webpage and find the 
best student to help you - 
www.uow.edu.au/study/ask-a-student/ 
 

Charles Sturt University 
 
Book a study consultation: book a 45-minute phone 
call or video conference to discuss your study 
options with a Charles Sturt University course 
adviser,  https://study.csu.edu.au/contact-us/consult 
 

Monash University 
 
Book a phone call with a general course adviser or a 
faculty adviser (e.g., engineering, science, business, 
education, information technology), 
www.monash.edu/y12hub/book-a-call 
 

RMIT University 
 
Book a one-to-one virtual consultation with a course 
adviser and get your questions answered about 
studying at RMIT, https://careernews.click/rmitchat 
 

Apprenticeship and 
Traineeships 
 
Australian Apprenticeship Pathways 
 
You will be able to undertake apprenticeship 
aptitude tests, find local apprenticeship and group 
training centres, and learn about different trade 
occupations, www.aapathways.com.au/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Careers with the Australian 
Federal Police 
 
A career with the AFP can lead to working with the 
community, across the country or around the globe.  
 
Whether in a non-policing support role, investigating 
transnational crime, combatting terrorism and 
people smuggling, investigating crimes against the 
ACT community and patrolling its city and suburban 
streets, providing high visibility protection to 
commonwealth infrastructure sites and 
establishments, or heading overseas to liaison posts 
or capacity building missions, you'll be on the 
frontline, contributing to keeping the Australian 
community safe. 
 
There are three main employment pathways: 
 
 Entry Level Sworn Recruit 
 Lateral Police Recruit 
 Professional (Non-Policing) Role 
 

Recruitment requirements 
 
Visit the Application and Recruitment Process page 
fordetailed requirement information, 
www.afp.gov.au/careers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Natural Health Courses 
 
Have you considered natural health? The following 
two colleges are located in the Melbourne area: 
 

Endeavour College of Natural Health 
 
Courses: Acupuncture Therapies, Massage, 
Naturopathy, Nutritional and Dietetic Medicine, 
Chinese Medicine, and Complementary Medicine. 
For information on courses, events, information 
webinars and to read career profiles of graduates, 
visit www.endeavour.edu.au 
 

Southern School of Natural Therapies 
 
Courses: Health Science, Clinical Nutrition, Chinese 
Medicine, Western Herbal Medicine, and 
Naturopathy. The School is part of Torrens 
University and Think Education,www.ssnt.edu.au 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Careers in Business & 
Commerce 
 
When people think of careers in business, they often 
think of occupations such as business management, 
accounting, finance, and marketing. The following 
are three business career areas you may not have 
considered: 
 

Insurance 
 
As one of the biggest, most diverse industries in the 
world, insurance has more roles than you’d imagine 
– including ones that are perfect for you. Love 
numbers? You’re needed. Love people? Insurance 
has roles for you. Analytical? A big thinker? A 
problem solver? Whatever you are, insurance has a 
job with your name on it, 
http://careersininsurance.com.au/ 

 

Economics and Econometrics 
 
Economists perform economic research and 
analysis, develop and apply theories about 
production and distribution of goods and services 
and people's spending and financial behaviour, and 
provide advice to governments and organisations on 
economic policy issues, 
https://careerswithstem.com.au/read-it-here/ 

 
Actuarial Science 
 
Actuaries evaluate risk and opportunity – applying 
mathematical, statistical, economic and financial 
analyses to a wide range of business problems. 
Actuaries work in insurance, superannuation, wealth 
management, investments, health financing, 
banking, data analytics, energy resources and the 
environment etc., www.actuaries.asn.au 
 

Interested in studying business? 
 
Did you know that several universities offer a year of 
industry experience as part of their undergraduate 
business degrees? The following are three 
examples:  
 

Victoria University 
 
At least 40 weeks of paid industry experience 
through the Cooperative Education program 
(competitive entry), www.vu.edu.au 

 

Swinburne University 
 
A guaranteed year of paid industry experience 
through the Bachelor of Business (Professional) 
degree, www.swinburne.edu.au 
 

RMIT University 
 
A guaranteed year of industry experience through 
the Applied program for Marketing, Economics and 
Finance, Information Systems, International 
Business, and Logistics and Supply Chain 
Management,   www.rmit.edu.au/study-with-
us/business 
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High achiever scholarship 
programs (Year 12) 
 
University of Technology Sydney 
 
The University of Technology Sydney co-op 
scholarship program is now open for the Bachelor of 
Accounting and Bachelor of Information Technology 
for the 2023 intake. For information and to apply, go 
towww.scholarships.unsw.edu.au 
 

UNSW 
 
The UNSW Co-op Scholarship program is now open 
for high achieving students who plan to study in 
2023 at the University of New South Wales. The 
scholarships are worth almost $20,000 per year, 
www.coop.unsw.edu.au 
 
You can watch videos showcasing Co-op 
Scholarship alumni via https://bit.ly/3fbrjnA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Regional University Centres 
 
Regional University Centres help students in 
regional and remote areas access higher education 
without having to leave their community. Regional 
Centres in Victoria are located at Bairnsdale, 
Wonthaggi, Wangaratta, Corryong and Mansfield. 
For information, visit 
https://careernews.click/unicentres 
 

Parent Information Session 
 
As parents/carers, you are the greatest influencers 
of your child’s career decision making. This online 
event is for parents who would like guidance on how 
to support your child/ren with career advice. The 
event will be held on Thursday 26 May between 
8pm – 9pm. For information and to register, visit 
https://careernews.click/7ab15b 
 

The Victorian Indigenous 
Engineering Winter School 
 
This is an exciting program for Year 10 - 12 
Indigenous students from across Australia that will 
expand your perspective on all things engineering. 
This residential program will run in Melbourne 
between 3 – 9 July 2022.Applications are now open 
and will be closing on Wednesday 8 June, 
https://careernews.click/ee9762 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monash University updates 
 
Business Explorer program 
 
Year 11 and 12 students are invited to the Monash 
Business Explorer taster session to learn more about 
the study areas and careers available across 
business on Wednesday 29 June, 
https://careernews.click/aa84a0 
 

Robogals Hackathon 
 
Held during Term 2 holidays, our Hackathon is open 
to Year 9 and 10 female students to solve a problem 
centred around transportation and will be supported 
by masterclasses. Register via 
https://careernews.click/robo 
 

The Monash Design Prize 
 
All aspiring designers in Year 10 to 12 can submit 
their design that addresses a challenge and be in the 
running to win an internship with our experts, 
$1000, and a trophy to acknowledge their 
outstanding design. Entries close 1 June, 
https://careernews.click/design 
 

Social Justice 
 
Check out videos submitted by high school students 
in the Arts Social Justice Matters video competition, 
https://vimeo.com/643803400 
 

 
 
 

TERTIARY ADMISSION CENTRES 
 
State-based Tertiary Admission Centres process 
course applications on behalf of universities, some 
TAFE institutes, and some private providers. You 
can research courses, prerequisites, selection 
criteria and ATAR profiles for the 2023 intake.  
 
Courses for the 2023 intake will be updated mid-
year but you can use the current information as a 
guide. Websites are listed below. 
 
 
 

 

AUSTRALIA WIDE SEARCH 
 
Course Seeker is a fantastic website that enables 
students to be able to explore courses for each 
state in the one website.  
 
You can research courses, prerequisites, 
selection criteria and ATAR profiles for the 2023 
intake.  
www.courseseeker.edu.au/ 
 

 
 

TAFE  
 
MySkills is the national directory of vocational 
education (VET) organisations and courses. You 
can search for courses or occupations and use a 
location search.  
 
You can also browse courses and occupations by 
industries such as health & community services, 
manufacturing & engineering, and arts & culture.  
www.myskills.gov.au 
 
 
 

 
 
1 

Research TAFE and university courses 

State Tertiary Admission Centre Website 
Victoria 
New South Wales & Canberra 

Victoria Tertiary Admissions Centre (VTAC) 
Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) 

www.vtac.edu.au 
www.uac.edu.au 

Tasmania 
South Australia & Northern Territory 

University of Tasmania 
South Australia Tertiary Admissions Centre (SATAC) 

www.utas.edu.au 
www.satac.edu.au 

Queensland Queensland Tertiary Admissions Centre (QTAC) www.qtac.edu.au 
Western Australia Tertiary Institutions Service Centre (TISC) 

 
www.tisc.edu.au 
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Academy of Interactive Entertainment 
(AIE) 
 
Discover the courses designed to get you started in 
game development, 3D animation, film and visual 
effects at the AIE Open Day on Sat 14 May 2022. 
AIE's campuses in Sydney, Melbourne, Canberra and 
Adelaide will be open for you to meet our teachers, 
staff and students. 
Register via https://aie.edu.au/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RMIT University 
 
Discover What’s Next 
 
As part of their annual Discover What’s Next 
initiative, RMIT is running the following webinars 
about their courses for prospective students and 
their families: 
 
May 
12 Fashion 
17 Architecture 
19 Design 
24 Social Science 
26 Media & Communication 
31 Property, Building & Trades 
 
June 
2 Education 
7 Flight Training & Aviation  
21 Health Science  
23 Biomedical Science 
 
For information and to register your place, 
visitwww.rmit.edu.au/events/discover-whats-next 
 
Information Sessions 
 
The University is hosting information seminarsfor 
prospective students at the following locations in 
June, www.rmit.edu.au/events 
 
1 Bendigo 
2 Shepparton 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 
 

Monash University 
 
Course Information Sessions 
 
Monash is runningon-campuscourse information 
sessions between May– August. Register early as 
sessions may book out. 
 
May 
17 How to become a teacher 
17 IT: discover a world of possibility 
18 Physiotherapy, Occupational Therapy, 

Paramedicine 
19 How to become a teacher  
19 Public Health, Nutrition, Health Science 
24 Fine Art and Art Curatorship 
25 How to become a designer 
25 Nursing & Midwifery 
26 How to become an architect 
26 Radiography & Medical Imaging, 

Radiation Science, Psychology 
 
June 
1 Advanced science degrees 
 
July 
4 Bachelor of Business 
7 Engineering degrees 
 
Information Evenings 
 
The University is hosting information seminarsfor 
prospective students at the following locations in 
May: 
 
25 Shepparton 
26 Bendigo 
31 Mildura 
 
For information and to register your place for the 
course information sessions and the information 
evenings, visit www.monash.edu/discover/events 
 

Federation University 
 
Mid-Year Information Evening 
 
Prospective students and their families are invited 
to attend an information evening at the Gippsland, 
Berwick and Ballarat campuses on Wednesday 1 
June, https://careernews.click/f17be4 
 
Upcoming webinars in May 
 
Check out these fantastic webinars running during 
May,https://careernews.click/430735 
 
11 The real life Law and Order? Your career 

in criminal justice 
24 In the mind of a narcissist: the dark side 

of personality traits 
25 Exercise/ International Sports 

Management / Elite Athlete Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The University of Melbourne 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Focus on Melbourne 
 
The University of Melbourne is hosting the following 
course information seminars for prospective 
students in May and June.  
 
May 
11 Engineering 
12 Commerce 
23 Design 
25 Science 
25 Fine Arts 
26 Agriculture 
26 Law 
31 Biomedicine 
31 Teaching and Education 
 
June 
1 Vet Sciences 
1 Arts 
2 Music 
7  IT & Computer Science 
 
For information and to RSVP, visit 
https://careernews.click/focusonmelb 
 
Meet Melbourne 
 
The University is hosting information seminarsfor 
prospective students at the following locations in 
May and June: 
 
May 
31 Warrnambool 
 
June 
1 Horsham 
7 Bendigo 
8 Echuca 

 
For information and to RSVP, 
visithttps://careernews.click/meetmelb 

 
Swinburne University 
 
Mid-Year Study Expos 
 
Get a head start before Open Day and check out 
Swinburne during May! 
https://careernews.click/6636f2 
 
24 Courses at the Hawthorn campus 
25 Trades and apprenticeship courses 
26 Courses at the Wantirna campus 
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University of Wollongong 
 
The University is hosting an information session 
for prospective students and their families at 
Albury on Wednesday 25 May and an online 
information session on Tuesday 14 June. Register 
via www.uow.edu.au/study/events/ 
 

 

Australian Defence Force  
 
The following information sessions are running in 
May, www.defencejobs.gov.au/events 
 
11 Virtual: Army Officer 
24 Swan Hill: Defence Careers  
31 Virtual: Army Careers  
31 Melbourne: Army Careers 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Deakin University 
 
Deakin University is running a virtual open day 
for prospective students and families on 
Sunday 5 June. This is a fantastic opportunity to 
get information about Deakin courses from the 
comfort of home. Register via 
https://openday.deakin.edu.au/ 
 
 
 
 
 

The Hotel School Melbourne 
 
The Hotel School is running an information 
evening for prospective students on 24 May. At 
this event you can explore how you can create 
an exciting global career within hotel and 
tourism management. Venue: Level 3, 399 
Lonsdale Street, Melbourne. 
https://hotelschool.scu.edu.au/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Santos Science Experience 
 
Year 9 and 10 students are welcome to apply for 
amazing 3-day science programs running at 
different locations across Victoria, NSW and 
Canberra. These eventsare not to be missed. 
Research dates and locations via 
www.scienceexperience.com.au 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MYSci, Monash University 
 
MYSci is a three-day science program specifically 
designed for students who are in Year 11 and 12. 
The program will run 28 - 30 June at the Clayton 
campus. Cost: $110 per student. This is a fantastic 
event! 
https://shop.monash.edu/mysci-2022.html 
 
 

 

Australian Catholic University (ACU) 
 
The University is holding an online information 
session about application processes and 
pathways for prospective Year 12 students and 
their families on Tuesday 24 May, 6pm – 
6.30pm, www.acu.edu.au/about-acu/events 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Victoria Police 
 
Learn about careers in the Victoria Police at an 
information session. Sessions are running in 
May and June at Moonee Valley, Bendigo, 
Bundoora, Horsham, and Box. An online 
session is being run on 23 
June,https://careernews.click/police 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JMC Academy – Open Day 
 
The institute is running an open day on 
Saturday 14 May. You will be able to tour the 
ParkStreet campus, participate in information 
sessions, watch live events and demos, and 
speak to course advisers. For information and 
to register, visit https://careernews.click/jmc 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
16

VCE PRODUCT 
DESIGNS 
EXCURSION

17

YEAR 7 2023
INFORMATION 
NIGHT - 6.30pm

18

YEAR 12 BIOLOGY 
EXCURSION

19

BLACK RANGES 
SENIOR BOYS 
FOOTBALL & 
SENIOR GIRLS 
NETBALL

23

VET & VCAL FIRST 
AID TRAINING

24

BLACK RANGES 
INTERMEDIATE BOYS 
FOOTBALL &
GIRLS NETBALL

25

PARENT TEACHER 
INTERVIEWS

(PUPIL FREE DAY)

26

MUSIC WORKSHOP 

27

30

GREATER WESTERN 
REGION CROSS 
COUNTRY

31 JUNE 1 2

VCE FOOD STUDIES 
MELBOURNE 
EXCURSION

3

METHODS/
PHYSICS 
EXCURSION

May 2022

 Years 7 & 9 NAPLAN 10th - 20th May

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
6 7

BLACK RANGES 
YEAR 7 & 8 GIRLS 
NETBALL

8 9 10

June 2022

OUTDOOR ED CAMP


